LDWA Westmorland and North Lancs – 18th Annual General Meeting

Crooklands Hotel, Crooklands, Near Kendal, 21 November 2013
Attendees:

Dave Shepherd (Chair), Nicky Wood (Sec), Ron Smith (Treasurer), Ann Smith (Cttee), Ted Maden (Cttee), Tony Willey (Cttee), Ian Scott, Sybil Maden, Thomas Sellers, Jim Bispham, Ken Wyles, Keith Foster, Malcolm Busby, Ann Busby, Ann Beeching, John Offley, Beryl Offley, Frank Hodson, Caroline Roy, Alan Parker, Margaret Parker, Claire Duncan, Bob Mitchell, Martin Kenyon  (24)  

Apologies:

George Roden, Ros Smithson, Rob Lee, Theresa Lee, Fred Stubbs, Helen Durham, Linda Wilkinson, Moyna Hargest, Jenny Wyles, Ian Charters, Pauline Charters, Doug Tilley, Rob Nutton, Ian Dyer, Barry Utting.

2
Minutes of the AGM from 2012
Minutes agreed as an accurate record.

3
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising raised by members.  All action points are to be covered in the meeting.

4
Chairperson’s Report

Dave explained that it had been a rather disappointing year, with lots of effort being put into leading walks, including a new series of mid-week walks, but very low attendance on the walks.  He explained that for the group to remain viable it does need more people to turn up and support the social walks.  

On a few more positive notes, Bob Mitchell was congratulated for achieving his Munro hills in May of this year, and thanks for an enjoyable holiday which brought a few of the group together to support his final walk. This walk on Aonach Mor with two bottles of whiskey in deep snow, was definitely memorable!

Also it is good to see Jim Bispham on the mend after a bad break to his collar bone.  He now has a proper doctor on the case and is well on the mend ready to hit America again in 2014.  Dave thanked Jim for the talk on the Central Divide which Jim gave at the end of the meeting.
Dave pointed out that we are lacking people on the committee this year, so please do volunteer to help if you can.  We also need a bit more help on challenge walks.  Thanks was given to Nicky who is standing down as group secretary this year.  He also explained that we are going to discuss a motion to consider merging with the Morecambe Bay and Bowland group in agenda item 8 and Martin Kenyon is representing their group at this meeting.

5
Secretary’s Report

Nicky gave an update on the social walks programme (daytime, midweek and evening) since the last AGM.  She emphasised that whilst we have hosted a great programme of walks, we were as Dave says, lacking in attendance numbers.  

Highlights included some great walks in the North of the National Park led by Malcolm and Ann at a slow but challenging pace.  Malcolm and Ann were thanked for their efforts on these, and we look forward to a 2014 programme including some a little further south.  We have also been working through the Thirlmere Way in stages, and the next stage is this Saturday.  We have also had the chance to explore the Eden valley a bit more now that Caroline is living ‘up north’.  Nicky pointed out that our regular venue for the Christmas walk in February is be changing next year to start from Kendal, using the Golf Club for our Christmas lunch.  

Nicky also took the opportunity to give an update on the ‘health’ of the group.  The challenges we face include a decreasing active membership with a small core of regular walkers, limited ability to recruit new members despite our best marketing efforts, and limited interest in attending walks and joining the committee.  Hence the conversation that Dave wishes to start in agenda item 08.

It was also explained that we hope to replace the role of Secretary with more than one role – ideally a general secretary, a walks secretary and someone to manage the website.

6
Treasurer’s Report

Ron updated us on the charitable donations which have been made in the last year, as agreed at the 2012 AGM.  These are:

£250 to Duddon Mountain Rescue

£250 to Coniston Mountain Rescue

£250 to Furness branch of the Motor Neurone’s Disease

£250 to North West Air Ambulance

£60 Membership of the John Muir Trust

The income from That’s Lyth and Spring in Lakeland was again respectable with a profit of £1,000 from the two.  After all income and expenditure the balance in the account is £53 down on 2012 with a balance of £5,200 after the £1,000 donations is deducted.

 Ron confirmed we have 148 booked on That’s Lyth so far.

7
Election of Committee

Nicky is standing down but all other existing members were happy to stand again.  

Claire Duncan offered to take on the post of secretary and Tom Sellers offered to look after the website.  These offers were taken up by the group and thanks expressed to them both.
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8
Future of the Group
Dave explained that we have explored the possibility of a merger with both the Cumbria Group and Morecambe Bay and Bowland.  Cumbria are not interested at the moment, but Morecambe Bay and Bowland can see the merits and are here tonight to discuss this.  Bob Mitchell is already a member of our group, as well as being the current Chair of Morecambe Bay and Bowland and he outlined his proposal and aspirations.

Bob explained his background, which is a move to the North from the Heart of England group, since when he has been a member of both groups, and when Lillian stood down from Morecambe Bay and Bowland, Bob took over as Chair, largely to secure the future of that group at an uncertain time. The history of the split between the groups is now irrelevant to the future.

Bob explained that Morecambe Bay and Bowland experience similar challenges to ourselves.  The main difference between the two groups is that Morecambe Bay and Bowland focus more on challenge events than us.  They currently co-ordinate 3 events with 4 proposed for 2014 and we co-ordinate 2 so that would leave us with 6 between us. 

Bob would want to see a merger being an equal joining of forces, with neither group taking over the other, but a complete reformation of a new group with a new dynamic name – and suggestions for this name were invited from the group.  A title with Lake District in it seems appropriate as this is a great marketing tool.  The purpose of the discussion tonight is to see how the members feel about the idea, and if they are keen to take it forward Bob suggests that a small subcommittee be formed, to consist of Dave and Bob (representing the chair of each group) and four others, two from each group.

Dave outlined the advantages which include a larger core group to help with challenge and social walks, and it should also be easier to organise a committee.  We would have to give careful consideration to the number of challenge walks involved.   Dave opened the discussion to the floor.

Frank put forward a motion that Westmorland and North Lancs should actively support a merger with Morecambe Bay and Bowland.  Frank has also been involved in both groups.  Dave acknowledged the motion but asked for further discussion before this was taken forward.  

Keith, also a member of both groups, feels it would simplify things for new members, it would be obvious which group to join in this relatively small geographical area.
Dave confirmed that several members belong to both groups anyway.

Malcolm agreed that a change of name would be very sensible, and that the Lake District name would give many marketing opportunities and is likely to encourage younger people to join.  

Caroline questioned whether we were in danger of neglecting the North Lancs aspect of the existing group.  There was a discussion around this and it was felt that a name should be short, attractive and would not limit the neighbourhood in which the group walks in the future any more than it does now – we currently walk in Yorkshire a lot too.

Frank pointed out that our original name suggestion was Lake District but it was thrown out by National Committee.

Nicky explained that we would be able to get some advice from National Committee about the whole merger and in particular about the name change.

Tony felt we should not get hung up about areas, but make sure we get a good marketable name and remember, any member can walk with any group regardless of their home address. Tony asked how many active members Morecambe Bay and Bowland have and Bob clarified there are around 12 (similar to us).  

Tom felt one group in the area would be less confusing for new members.  

Martin confirmed that Morecambe Bay and Bowland also have a high number on the database who do not actively get involved.  They have also tried to cajole people into helping or walking, so it sounds like we are both in the same boat and therefore it makes sense to work together.

Dave summarised the discussion and invited the members to vote on the motion put forward by Frank.  There was a unanimous show of hands to go forward.  

Bob explained that a similar discussion would now take place at the Morecambe Bay and Bowland AGM on Saturday 23 November and once approval was found there then we would be able to take the subcommittee forward. It was agreed that Tony Willey and Ron Smith will go on the subcommittee with Dave from our group. 

Martin invited members to jot down suggested names for the new group on a piece of paper and hand in to Dave.  

Nicky suggested that the group could aim for April Strider to get the first programme out for the new group, and if that was going to be achieved, then the 28 January deadline for Strider needed to be aimed for.

Malcolm asked if an extraordinary AGM of both groups would be held once things moved forward, to start the new group off.  Dave confirmed that this would happen in due course, and that proposals would be distributed in the meantime.  Malcolm also asked us to manage the existing funds of the two groups by just merging the two together for simplicity.

9
Motions for discussion

There were no motions for discussion separate to agenda item 8.
10
Any Other Business

a)
Tony gave a plug for the evening walks and asked members to sign up for these on the list which was circulated.

b)
Nicky gave a similar plug for weekend full day walks and mid-week walks.  

c)
Dave asked members to let us know any charities they would like to see us make donations to this year – just contact any member of the committee with your ideas and we will take these forward at a meeting soon.  One immediate suggestion was Bendrigg Lodge at Old Hutton who work hard with disadvantaged people.  Frank pointed out that we should not miss out on publicity opportunities that making such donations creates.  Malcolm agreed, and stated that we should not forget that the publicity is good for us, but also the charity concerned.

d)
Malcolm confirmed his offer to organise some of the mid-week walks next year – and it was agreed we would move these to Wednesdays.

The meeting closed at 8.20pm followed by a meal and talk by Jim Bispham.

